MINUTES – FEBRUARY 8, 2010
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, February 8, 2010 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, Ty Tracy, Jeff Tate, Denny Fetzer.. Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Chief Roy Whitehead, Deb Wallace of The Press. Council member Stephanie Rizor entered at 7:04pm.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of January 25, and the Administrative & Personnel meeting of February 1 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   None
CORRESPONDENCE-    The Sandusky County Economic Development Corporation’s (SCEDC) 2010 Annual Meeting will be February 24th. Mayor Harman, Ty Tracy, and Stephanie Rizor will attend. 
A thank you note was read from Toledo Northwestern Ohio Food Bank. A donation was made by Poggemeyer Design Group in the Village’s honor.

Concerned citizens from the Woodmore community are coordinating a series of workshops to build a community where it is possible to raise healthy children. Risky behaviors associated with drugs, alcohol and firearms are unfortunately affecting many of our young people. The first of these events will be on March 7 at Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church in Elmore.
OLD BUSINESS- An Administrative & Personnel committee meeting will be held on February 25th at 6:30pm, discussion will continue on concerns with the employee’s and Bob Rickard.  
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported the committee met on February 1 and discussed Kuhlman’s contract, employee log sheets, applications for the part-time position and meter reader, and changing the evaluation sheets. 
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner reported she has received complaints about the Trail Marker Park sign, located at Cherry St. and Main St., blocking the site of drivers in SUV’s and small trucks. Rickard will see if the sign can be moved.
The cars parked on the roads during the last snow have been moved in anticipation of the snow coming. The snow emergency was displayed on all local T.V. stations, as well as the radio stations. 
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No report. 
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FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1488 in the amount of $27,847.71, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
Sandusky County Engineer, Jim Moyer’s assistant attended the Joint County Ditch hearing #2473 regarding the clearing of the Portage River. Moyer’s office will keep the Village informed as the issues continue to develop. 
Rizor reported that during the TMACOG conference, discussion about the clearing of the Portage River resulted in many believing other counties would be affected more than Sandusky County.
Tracy reported the TMACOG conference held on January 26 produced a large amount of information to guide Villages as they help businesses thrive during present economic situations.

PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer reported the Recreation Board met, and they will be advertising the Pool Manager and Lifeguard positions. The Board has requested the Manager’s wage revert to hourly instead of salary. Runion will change the wage ordinance to reflect this.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Bob Rickard reported:
· Interviews have begun for the Meter Reader and Part-time positions.

· The raw waterline project was started on Feb. 1.

· Sewer separation project: The plan review is complete. The project will proceed with bids being received 4/1/10, recommendation to Council 4/12/10, and loan award by 4/15/10.
· Updating the quotes from contractors for upgrade of the traffic light at Walnut and Main.

· Met with Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer on January 27th to finalize the utility building expansion project.

· Kris Gerwin has completed and submitted the OSS Solid Waste and the ODNR Natureworks Grants for the Village. 

· On February 17, Dick Hohlfelder and I will be attending the Ohio Pesticide Commercial Applicator 2010 recertification conference.
· Marty Sutter of Genoa Bank offered purchase options to the Village (if interested) for the property at 531 Lime Street.

· In anticipation of the forecasted snow, the employee’s developed a staggered start time for plowing.
POLICE DEPARTMENT –  Chief Roy Whitehead reported he is researching impound lots.  
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CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinances and Resolution for Council’s consideration:



RESOLUTION #1-2010: A RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT AND PARTICIPATION IN THE ALL-HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN UPDATE. SUBMITTED BYTHE SANDUSKY COUNTY MITIGATION PLANNING COMMITTEE – 3rd READING. Karchner made a motion to adopt Resolution #1-2010, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Karchner, Rizor, Fetzer, Riffle, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.



ORDINANCE #4-2010: EMPLOYING ROBERT A. KUHLMAN AS VILLAGE SOLICITOR – 1ST Reading.



ORDINANCE #32-2009: TO APPROVE THE FORM AND AUTHORIZE THE EXECUTION OF POWER SALES CONTRACTS WITH AMERICAN MUNICIPAL POWER, INC. AND TAKING OTHER ACTIONS IN CONNECTION THEREWITH REGARDING MELDAHL AND GREENUP HYDROELECTRIC PROJECT PARTICIPATION.  Rizor made a motion to adopt Ordinance #32-2009. Due to lack of a second, the motion died.

           
NEW BUSINESS- Information was provided to Council from Charlie Engasser of Honeywell Instant Alert. A Public Safety committee meeting will be set to review this information.  

Council requested Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles is contacted about the Gentry property on Main Street. The trailer has been moved to the outside of the fenced area, and cars are also parked in the same area. Runion will contact Mr. Rowles.  
 MAYOR’S REPORT- None.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:03p.m.
                                                                                _________________________

 




                          Mayor Richard A. Harman

_________________________

Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer





